DRAFT


Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd March 2016 in 

Woodbastwick Village Hall

Present

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)
SH


Vivienne Adshead

VA

Zoe Abbitt


ZA


Angela Mobbs

AM

Andrew Lee


AL


Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

Simon Hooton (Broads Authority)  


First item only

Malcolm Steward (South Walsham Parish Council)
First item only

Three residents also attended.

The meeting started at 6.30pm with an open discussion on the Broads Climate Adaptation Plan and South Walsham Parish Council's Emergency Plan.  

Separate notes of that discussion are attached to the minutes.  Councillors were very grateful for the input from Malcolm Steward and his offer to provide information leaflets and maps.

1
To consider accepting apologies for absence:


Kit Cator (Vice Chair)

2
To receive declarations of interest in items on the Agenda and any requests for 
dispensation.


AL – Dove Cottage planning application.

3
To confirm minutes of the meeting of 3rd February 2016:


The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.


4
Matters arising from the minutes of previous meeting:

4.1 Councillor training:  

ZA and VA said that the training had been interesting and useful and passed hand-out literature to AL to read.  The clerk will notify AL and AM of future dates for this training.  Action EO.

4.2 The Millennium Book: In progress.

4.3 ILCA:  The clerk is deferring this until after the Annual Meeting because of pressure of work.

4.4  Warning signs for deer:  Highways have advised that these have been ordered but

are not yet in place.  In fact only one sign is required.

4.7 First Aid Training:  

       SH said that this had been very useful and asked for a 'thank you' to Derek

       Havis to be recorded.  Eleven people attended.

7.7 Cockshoot Broad: 

The clerk had received an email reply from Mr A Cator. 
Councillors considered that it was regrettable that the boardwalk had been closed off and suggested a way forward was for the parties involved to work together.  Clerk to draft a reply and send it to SG for comments/approval.  Action: EO/SG.

5 To discuss Highway matters, including:

5.1 Community Speed Watch scheme: 

VA has spoken to Steve Lynn at British Sugar who acknowledged that any speeding lorries through Panxworth posed a serious problem.  VA will contact him again in September before the next sugar beet season.  Action: VA

5.2 Speed camera:  Ongoing.

SAM2 sign: to be deferred until the next round of Parish Partnership funding.


       So far the CSW sessions have not identified any repeat offenders.

5.3 Flooding on Ranworth Road, South Walsham: 

This has been reported by the clerks of Woodbastwick and South Walsham parish councils.  The Highways website states that 'grips and ditches are being cleared and contractors will shortly be in South Walsham'.  

5.4 Warning signs for deer: see item 4.4.

5.5  Grit bins: All have been filled apart from the one in Woodbastwick Road,

Ranworth.  This has been reported to Highways and their website records that it will be filled as part of the countywide order in the autumn.

6
To adjourn the meeting for public participation, Police and District and County Councillor reports:

6.1 No NCC or BDC reports received.

6.2 A letter has been received from the Norfolk Constabulary saying that the police will no longer produce individual crime reports for parishes and advising that the data is available on the police website.  The clerk had visited the website and found the figures available only go up to December 2015.  The clerk has written to Sergeant Bedder to express the parish council's concerns.  Action: EO

6.3  Public Participation:

6.3.1 A resident asked if the council could write to MacDonalds expressing

concern about the level of litter discarded from vehicles travelling through Woodbastwick.  
Action: EO.

6.3.2 Another resident pointed out that the levels of rat running through

           Panxworth will probably not be affected by the building of the NDR.

7
To discuss Environmental Matters including:

7.1 Ranworth Staithe – rubbish bins and boardwalk repairs: 

Rubbish bins were discussed earlier in the meeting with Simon Hooton –

He said to make full use of the Broads Control telephone number as action would be taken and all calls logged.   The Broads Authority were disappointed with the stand taken by Broadland District Council but agreed that the BA owned the land and managed the moorings.  SH expressed frustration at the fact the issue appeared to have been sorted out fifteen months ago but that she was now having to tackle the problem again.  There had obviously been problems with the management of the Veolia contract.  

Boardwalk:  ZA will attend a meeting with representatives of local organisations and land owners on 4th March and report back to the next meeting.  The Broads Authority’s current lease for the land on which the boardwalk lies will end in September and it will not be renewed.  Initial discussions indicated that the councillors felt that the parish council did not have the resources to consider taking over the lease.  Action: ZA.

7.2 Application to change the definitive map: There was a delay in posting notices regarding the Order so the objection period runs for six weeks from 19th February.

7.3 Panxworth telephone box: VA has submitted an article for publication in the March issue of the Mardler and will feedback any response at April’s meeting. Action: VA
7.4 Broadband speeds:  Karen O'Cane from Better Broadband for Norfolk will attend the April meeting.  Clerk to draft a letter to Ranworth PCC asking why they refused the request from WiSpire to install a mast on Ranworth church tower as Ranworth residents are requesting help in obtaining better broadband speeds.  Action: EO. 

7.5 Broads Climate Adaptation Plan and Emergency Planning: 

Discussed earlier – see separate notes.

7.6 Wherry visits to Ranworth Staithe: 

A meeting took place with John Ashe from the Wherry Trust, SH and KC from the parish council and Steve Gray from the Granary to discuss problems experienced when the wherries visited Ranworth  John Ashe agreed that visiting wherries should be moored in a way that did not impact on other boats visiting the Staithe and would look into alleviating the problems.  It was stressed that the wherries were a very welcome sight in Ranworth.

8
To consider received correspondence: 

A letter had been received from Lloyds Bank advising that in future the bank will only calculate the gross interest on the savings account.  

NALC have mailed out leaflets to explain their role.

9
To review Clerk’s financial report and approve payments:


9.1 The clerk's financial report was approved and the following payments were 

      agreed:  

      £20 to Woodbastwick village hall for hire of the meeting room; 

      £108.34 for the clerk's February salary; 

      £8 to the clerk as a contribution towards the cost of printing ink.


9.2 Parish Council laptop: 

The clerk has submitted a bid to NALC to cover the cost 
of purchasing a laptop    for the council.

10 
To discuss Planning matters, including planning applications which have been commented on since the last meeting:


10.1    No new planning applications have been received.

10.2 Response from BDC Planning Department re issues raised on recent   
planning application:  Philip Courtier had responded on two of the issues 
raised

           in an exchange of emails with SH.

10.3 Draft letter to BDC Planning Department re procedures: The parish council 
and residents still have concerns regarding the way in which the District 
Council has handled recent planning applications.  Over a particular issue

           SG suggested that one course of action was to write a letter of complaint to

the Ombudsman.  A  resident stated that he had already done that and

received a reply stating that there was little that could be done.  

11
To report any other business:

11.1
AL reported that he wished to ask NCC for a temporary change to the alignment of the Pedham Road to the B1140 footpath.  The parish council expressed their support for this and AL will take the matter forward with NCC     and the Ramblers Association.  Action: AL.

There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 21:30.

Signed:.......................................................................     Date:......................................

Chair
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